
 

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,         February 13, 2019 

 

“For I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ: for it is the power of God 

 unto salvation to every one that believeth” 

 I’m glad that as we preach and proclaim the Gospel, that we have nothing to be ashamed of! To most Cambodians 

the Gospel is a stumbling block and foolishness, but to those who believe, it is the power of God. We want to thank those 

who prayed for the salvation of Pe-say. Just a couple of weeks ago, Naomi was able to see her make a profession of faith in 

Christ! Pe-say has studied the Bible with fellow missionaries for a couple of years and now boldly says that she believes in 

Jesus for salvation. Please continue to pray for this young teen-aged girl in her new-found faith.  

Future Ministry 

 In a few short days we will be returning to the capital of Phnom Penh after finishing our time covering for a fellow 

missionary while they were on furlough. We are excited to tell you that God is leading us to begin our own ministry in the 

city of Chbar Mon. This city has a population of roughly 60,000 with no independent fundamental Baptist Church. The whole 

province has approx. 800,000 people with very few churches. We are praying that we can find a house to rent, furnish the 

house, and move there by the end of April. Please be in prayer for us. A house in Cambodia can either be a great blessing in 

ministry or a great distraction to the ministry. Pray for a house with a good water supply, enough electricity, and in the right 

neighborhood.  

Upcoming Furlough  

 Our goal is to be able to live in Chabar Mon for 3 months before taking a 6-month furlough. This will allow us to 

better understand the opportunities and challenges that await us, while also giving opportunity to begin building 

relationships with our neighbors and local authorities. Furthermore, upon our return from furlough, we will have a full 4-

year term to work on starting a church. If you would like to schedule us to come and share our ministry with your church, 

please contact me through the email listed below. We will be scheduling meetings from September to early February. Thank 

you for your continued prayers and support! 

 

For His Glory, 

         
  

 Please make support checks payable to    Valley Bible 

Baptist Church and write Shull Family in the memo line. 


